Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

August 11, 2001
9:00 am

3078 Aspen Grove, 
Northstar

Directors present:

Mike Abel, Liz Reagor, Laura Reynolds, Bob Williams

Directors excused absent:
Leo Saunders

Others present:

Susan Markowitz (3114)





Buzz Hamlin (3120)

Peter Miller – CAMCO





Ed Reagor





David Tierman – East West Partners

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 by President Reynolds.

Minutes of the May 8, 2001 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the July 2001 Financial Statements prepared by CAMCO.

The Board reviewed the proposed 2002 Budget, estimated 10/31/01 Statement of Fund Balances, 2001/02 Replacement Reserve Worksheet. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the 2002 Budget as presented. 

A resolution was moved, seconded, and passed by the Board to allocate an additional $68,000 from the operating fund to the reserve fund for fiscal 2001. This will be reflected in the Estimated Actual 2001 Income and Expense Statement distributed to the membership with the 2002 Budget. 

After discussion of the changing Northstar with an anticipated 2,000 or more condominiums being built over the 10 to 15 years, the need for Aspen Grove to remain competitive with the new properties was discussed. To be included with the 2002 Budget mailing will be a questionnaire and stamped return envelope asking what property improvements, upgrades, and/or additions owners would like to see in Aspen Grove.

-2- The following summer / fall maintenance projects were discussed:

1) Painting of all buildings’ black trim was completed in June. Staining the siding and decks of all buildings was begun in July. The work will be completed in August. Sierra Paint and Chemical is the contractor for both the trim painting and siding staining. 

2) Window washing of exterior windows will be completed when staining of the siding is complete. Windows at high elevations in tower buildings were washed in early July. The expense of the man lift for Sierra Paint & Chemical and Quality Windows was paid by the Association. 

3) Wildland fire prevention brush clearing and tree trimming was done by the crew of Jorge Benuto in July. Areas requiring attention were determined by the Northstar Fire Department.

4) The CAMCO maintenance crew has been painting the black exterior ski locker doors and utility room doors over the course of the summer. Work should be completed in late August.

5) Grounds maintenance weed cutting throughout the property is being done by the CAMCO maintenance crew in August. 

6)  Painting of the units’ rear decks blue picket pipes has been started by the CAMCO maintenance crew. With over 13,000 picket pipes to paint, it is anticipated that the work will be finished in 2002.  

7) It was requested that an inspection of all deck and roofing concrete piers be done for replacement purposes. A priority system should be used on the inventory to indicate those requiring replacement soon.  A contractor will be hired to begin replacement of the badly piers in 2002.

8) Several pathway edges were recently washed away by the Northstar Fire Department during their testing of the flow of their hydrants. Mr. Miller will speak to the Chief about having the firemen direct hydrant flow away from the pathway areas. 

The level of the Association’s replacement insurance coverage was discussed. It was moved, seconded, and passed to hire a professional appraiser to provide the replacement cost of the buildings for determination of the proper level of insurance coverage. The property manager will obtain 3 appraisal bids for the Board to review in selecting an appraiser for the service. 

David Tierman, the project manager of East West Partners, presented drawings and maps of the proposed village, adjacent parking lots, and Northstar Drive roundabout. The Board expressed concerns over the 135’ proximity of the ground level parking lot to the tower buildings. A landscaped burm and tree planting will be done at the edge of the lot to reduce the noise and the visual impact. A revised plan from East West was requested from Mr. Tierman, one that will reduce the lot’s perimeter by 40 to 50 feet. A memorandum will be written to Trimont concerning the understanding of the lot’s purpose, usage, and responsibility of clean up.  

In further discussion, the Board expressed concern over East West and Trimont maintaining the ski-back with NPOA’s proposed parking lot construction. It is anticipated that the lot’s access road will intersect the ski back, creating a non-ski able surface for a portion of the trail. 

The Northstar Security Agreement was discussed. The property manager will be meeting with Steve George, head of Northstar Public Services, in the next week to express the Association’s needs and expectations. A meeting with President 
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Reynolds, Mr. George, and Mr. Miller will be arranged for August or September to further define Aspen Grove’s security requirements.

In Other Business the following was discussed:

1) A letter from owner David Olney (3087) requesting installation of a satellite dish and conversion of his single pane windows to double-pane windows was reviewed. After discussion the satellite dish installation was approved. Mr. Olney will be asked to install it on the upper or lower deck as out of sight as possible. The window conversion was also approved. The owner will be responsible for the replacement of fogged double pane windows in the future. This owner responsibility will be written up and recorded on the title with Placer County.

Discussion of condominium association on the NPOA Board was held. Mr. Hamlin explained that he was recently appointed to the NPOA Board to serve the remainder of a term for a resigning director. His history as an owner and board member of the Aspen Grove and the NPOA boards goes back to the early days of Northstar. Mr. Hamlin expressed that he was again running for the NPOA Board and asked for the Board’s proxy support. 

Ms. Markowitz expressed that she was concerned about Northstar’s future with the anticipated East West Partners expansion. Should an opening exist on the Aspen Grove Board of Directors in the near future, she indicated an interest in serving.

The next board meeting was tentatively scheduled for the evening of August 31, 2001.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller, CPM, CCAM

Property Manager

